May 27, 2024

Selectboard
Town of Vernon
Vernon, Vermont

We were engaged by the Town of Vernon, Vt and have audited the financial statements of the
Town as of and for the year ended June 30, 2023.

Due to the volume of work relating to the 2023 audit season, we were behind in issuing
completed audit reports in a timely manner. This delay in issuing the Town of Vernon’s audit
report was solely on RHR.

As discussed in our recent letter to all of our clients, RHR has made changes including the hiring
of 35 professionals for this upcoming audit season. We are confident that all of these changes
will alleviate the delays of issuing audit reports going forward.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused the Town.

Very Best,

(L.

Ron H.R. Smith, CPA; CFE
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